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4.1 

 

Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee 

 

Date: 

Time: 

Location: 

February 9, 2021 

6:31 PM 

Online Video Conference 

 

Members Present Councillor Chris Fonseca Ward 3 (Chair) 

 Anna Tran Citizen Member 

 Earl Close Citizen Member 

 Kris Hammel Citizen Member 

 Jeff Fleming Citizen Member 

 Larry Lindsay Citizen Member 

 Paulina Pedziqiatr Citizen Member 

 Sunil Sharma Citizen Member 

 Prabh Banga Citizen Member 

 Robert Leuschner Citizen Member 

   

Members Absent Laiq Siddiqui Citizen Member 

 Rosanna Chacko Citizen Member 

 Suzanne Doyle Citizen Member (Vice-Chair) 

   

 

Present Agency Representatives/City Staff 

Neil Smith, Project Manager, Sustainable Transportation, Region of Peel 

Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation 

Raymond Lau, Project Manager – Engineering, Park Development 

Megan Schabla, Communications Coordinator 

Colin Patterson, Supervisor, Road Safety 

Stephanie Smith, Legislative Coordinator 

Megan Piercey, Legislative Coordinator 

_____________________________________________________________________ 
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4.1 

1. CALL TO ORDER - 6:31 PM 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

Approved (S. Sharma) 

3. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST - Nil 

4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

4.1 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Minutes - January 12, 2021 

Approved (J. Fleming) 

5. PRESENTATIONS - Nil 

6. DEPUTATIONS 

6.1 Colin Patterson, Supervisor, Road Safety regrading the Quiet Streets Program 

 Mr. Patterson provided an overview of the Quiet Streets Program and spoke to the 

process, deployment, results and next steps. Committee Members engaged in 

discussion and enquired about: the seasonal implementation of the program, future 

implementation of the program on major streets, future installations and communication 

to neighbourhoods about the program. Mr. Patterson responded to questions. 

RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0005-2021 

Moved By P. Banga 

That the deputation and associated presentation from Colin Patterson, Supervisor Road 

Safety regrading the Quiet Streets Program be received. 

Received 

7. PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD - 15 Minute Limit  

Jonathan Giggs, Resident spoke to item 9.4 and enquired about how many kilometers 

were planned to be delivered in 2021 as part of the Cycling Master Plan. Matthew 

Sweet, Manager Active Transportation responded and advised that the the kilometers 

noted in the update would be reflected in the Cycling Master Plan. 

Natalie Halff, Resident spoke to item 9.4 and enquired if the headings in future quarterly 

reports could include which quarter was being reported on. Mr. Sweet and Raymond 

Lau, Project Manager – Engineering, advised that staff would review the possibility of 

making the change to future quarterly reports. 

Veda Maharajh, Resident spoke to item 9.3 and enquired about what progress had been 

made to join Malton with the rest of Mississauga. Neil Smith, Project Manager, 

Sustainable Transportation, Region of Peel advised that the Region was looking at 

opportunities for connection and that he would provide a further update on closing the 

gap on Derry Road in March. 
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Dorothy Tomiuk, Resident spoke to item 9.4 and enquired about the role of local 

opposition to multimodal transportation, supporting Active Transportation projects and 

keeping Active Transportation projects on track to be completed as projected. Mr. Sweet 

responded to the enquiry and further advised that there would be a deputation at the 

next meeting on the Rathburn Road and Ponytrail Road Project. 

8. CONSENT AGENDA 

The following items were approved on the consent agenda: 

- 9.5 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee 2021 Action List (5 Minutes)  

 

Approved (P. Banga) 

9. MATTERS CONSIDERED 

9.1 Network and Technical Subcommittee Update (Suzanne Doyle, Citizen Member 5 

minutes) 

Larry Lindsay, Citizen Member nominated Kris Hammel to be Chair of the Network and 

Technical Subcommittee. Mr. Hammel accepted the nomination. 

RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0006-2021 

Moved By L. Lindsay 

That Kris Hammel be appointed as Chair of the Network and Technical Subcommittee 

for a term ending on November 14, 2022 or until a successor is appointed. 

Approved 

 Kris Hammel, Citizen Member provided a brief update on the subcommittee and advised 

that the subcommittee would like to stay involved with Carassauga where a distance ride 

would be possible. 

RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0007-2021 

Moved By E. Close 

That the Network and Technical Subcommittee Update from Kris Hammel, Citizen 

Member be received. 

Received 

9.2 Communications and Promotions Subcommittee Update (Paulina Pedziqiatr, Citizen 

member 5 minutes) 

 Paulina Pedziqiatr, Citizen Member advised that the Phil Green Award was presented 

virtually at Council and Councillor Fonseca requested Janice Lowe and Phil Green be 

invited to a future committee meeting.  
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RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0008-2021 

Moved By S. Sharma 

That the Communications and Promotions Subcommittee Update from Paulina 

Pedziqiatr, Citizen Member be received. 

Received 

9.3 Update on closing the gap on Derry Road (Neal Smith, Project Manager, Region of Peel 

5 minutes) 

 Mr. Smith provided an update on closing the gap on Derry Road and advised that the 

planned MiWay infrastructure would result in more transit activity on the road and 

advised that a further update on the timing for cycling infrastructure would be brought to 

a future meeting.  

RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0009-2021 

Moved By L. Lindsay 

That the update on closing the gap on Derry Road from Neal Smith, Project Manager, 

Region of Peel be received. 

Received 

9.4 2021 Quarterly Cycling Program Update (Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active 

Transportation 10 minutes) 

 Mr. Sweet spoke to the 2021 Quarterly Cycling Program Update and reviewed the status 

definitions noted in appendix A. 

Committee Members engaged in discussion and enquired about: funding, project 

schedules, communication, new infrastructure added to the maintenance list and 

clearing crossrides. Mr Sweet responded to questions and Megan Schabla, 

Communications Coordinator answered questions related to communications. 

RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0010-2021 

Moved By E. Close 

That the Memorandum dated February 4, 2021 from Fred Sandoval, Active 

Transportation Coordinator, Active Transportation and Amy Parker, Active 

Transportation Technologist, Active Transportation entitled “2021 Quarterly Cycling 

Program Update” be received. 

Received 

9.5 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee 2021 Action List (5 Minutes) (CONSENT) 
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RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0011-2021 

Moved By P. Banga 

That the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee 2021 Action List be approved. 

Approved 

9.6 2021 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Work Plan (5 minutes) 

 Stephanie Smith, Legislative Coordinator noted an amendment to the work plan and 

advised the open data discussion was listed twice. Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active 

Transportation advised that the status of the open data discussion was to be 

determined. 

 Committee Members engaged in discussion with respect to additional work plan action 

items. Councillor Fonseca directed the committee to provide ideas for action items to 

add to the work plan. Committee Members requested the item be deferred to the next 

committee meeting. 

RECOMMENDATION MCAC-0012-2021 

Moved By P. Banga 

That the 2021 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Work Plan be deferred to the 

next Mississauga Cycling Advisory meeting. 

 Deferred 

10. OTHER BUSINESS 

 Kris Hammel, Citizen Member advised that the winter bike to work day was Friday, 

February 12, 2021. 

 Stephanie Smith, Legislative Coordinator introduced Megan Piercey, Legislative 

Coordinator as the new coordinator for the committee. 

 Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation advised that the Ontario Traffic Council 

had organized an Active Transportation Symposium for March 22-23, 2021 and 

requested committee members to provide questions for consideration for the “fireside 

chat” with Andy Fillmore, MP for Halifax and lead on the National Active Transportation 

Strategy. 

 Councillor Fonseca spoke to the Peel Police budget presented to the Region and noted 

their focus on road safety and vision zero. Councillor Fonseca further requested that the 

appropriate unit within Peel Police make a presentation to the committee at a future 

meeting. 

11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - March 9, 2021 

12. ADJOURNMENT - 8:41 PM (P. Banga) 


